
  

 

Number 546  June 2021 
Hanney News 

Here are Liam and Shamus 
- clearly happy in their 
work - and we owe them 
our thanks! See page 5 

Also smiling, though they’ve been  
queuing for days (slight exaggeration!) to 
get into the Hanney Gardening Club’s ever 
popular Annual Plant Sale! See page 14. 

The re-opening of the Hanney War   
Memorial Hall - page 14 

‘Reuse and repair’ - page 4 

Community Shop News - page 4 

Guest appearances from Postman 
Pat and the Fat Controller - page 14 

Man with gun, smart hat and even 
smarter spats - page 8 

‘Vale Community Impact’ - page 7 

And the winner 
is...see page 15 

Letcombe Brook residents by Ali Rosum. 



2 

 

Editorial 

We here at Hanney News Global International welcome articles or letters.  
Please submit items to the Editor, preferably by email,  

or use the Hanney News post box in the Community Shop. Contact me, the Editor,  
Jim Stagg, on 01235 867500, or by email: hanneynews@gmail.com 

Last month I mentioned an 
opportunity for the crea-
tive folk amongst us to use 
the Community Shop to 
publicise their wares, and 
this month there’s news of 
another opportunity...a 
series of Artisan Markets 
in Wantage over the next 
few Sundays. Full details, 
page 9. 
In May’s issue, I wondered 
why the Greens weren’t 
fielding a candidate in the 
recent County Council elec-
tions. One of the leaflets 
the Lib Dems have since delivered here to 
Global HQ, informed me that the Greens 
had stepped aside since they “know that 
Paul Barrow (he was the Lib Dem candi-
date) is best placed to defeat the Conserva-
tive.” Sadly for them, he didn’t - our new 
County Councillor is a Conservative, one 
Juliette Ash, who replaces the previous in-
cumbent, another Conservative, Anda Fitz-
gerald-O’Connor. I assume Anda has re-
tired and we wish her all the best. 
Our new Police and Crime Commissioner is 
Hanney resident - and currently our Dis-
trict Councillor - Matt Barber. I understand 
Matt intends to continue in that role as well 
as his new one. His contact details are on 
page 3. 
West Hanney resident and talented author 
Katherine Langrish’s latest book has re-
cently been published...details on page 13.  
Our wonderful Community Shop makes a 
simple plea this month...see page 4. 
The subject of trees has come up a few 

times  recently, and here’s 
news on the very large 
sycamore which stands at 
the far end of the church-
yard at St James, over the 
cordoned off bench. The 
church arranges an annual 
tree survey, and the latest 
one highlighted work 
needing to be done on it. 
This may have already 
happened as you read this. 
If not, it’s imminent. But if 
it hasn’t, do not sit on the 
bench...the large dead 
branch hanging precari-

ously above it looks rather heavy! 
How daft do you have to be to take some-
thing being sold to raise funds for a recog-
nised charity without making a contribu-
tion? It’s stealing in my book. Our splendid 
Cancer Research Fundraisers have a sad 
tale to tell in this regard on page 5. 
If you’re a fan of old photographs, you’ll 
hopefully find page 8 of some interest. 
Good news for ding dong ping pong and 
cricket fans on page 3, and if you enjoy a 
walk, or even just a stroll, you’ll find a leaf-
let about our neighbouring village of 
Denchworth very useful. Available from the 
Fox - the fine pub restaurant in the village - 
during their opening hours, or ring Sue on 
868451, it details a historical walk around 
the village. 
We have a very moving tribute on page 16 
to West Hanney resident Adam Cavendish, 
who passed away recently. We offer our 
sincere condolences to his family 
Till next month dear readers…. 
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What’s happening this month? 
Table Tennis happens every Friday, from 10am in the Village Hall for 1 hour. £ 2 per 
session. All welcome.  
 

Sunday 6th June - Artisan Market in Wantage...page 9. 
 

This from the Hanney History Group (HHG)… “We plan to visit Oxford's old Jewish 
quarter with last month's speaker, Victoria Bentata Azaz, on 29th June; Radcot House 
and gardens on the evening of July 20th , and Hanney in late August, probably around 
the Bank Holiday but this is still being discussed - we are planning an eco-historical 
walk along Letcombe Brook, led by a historian and a naturalist. All will need bookings 
to sustain them but will all be run safely within Covid guidelines. We hope to finalise 
these all soon. The first two are HHG events but guests are always welcome if space 
allows. The third will be available to the wider village.” HHG contact details on page 26. 
 

Hanney Cricket Club - Fixtures List 2021 
Sunday May 30th v Hendred - Home 
Sunday June 6th  v United Oxford Hospitals - Home 
Sunday June 13th v Steventon - Home 
Sunday 4th July v Marsh Baldon - Away 
Sunday August 22nd v Letcombe - Away 
Sunday September 12th v Ardington - Away 
Nets: Thursday evening and Sunday morning. 
New players and supporters, young, old and all       
abilities, always welcome. Contact David Johns on 
07770 456147, hanneycricketteam@gmail.com  
 

And further ahead… 
Sunday 11th July - Tabletop Sale at St James  
Primary - see page 6. 
 

Sat 11th Sept - Abingdon Air and Country Show.  
Details here: www.abingdonairandcountry.co.uk 
 

Sat 25th Sept - Michaelmas Fayre...keep fingers and toes crossed for this one. It’s not 
confirmed yet. See page 13 for latest. 

Our political chums... David Johnston is our MP. You can write to him here:  
House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA, or phone: 0207 219 3000, or 
email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk 
Matt Barber is our Vale of White Horse District Councillor for the Hanneys, and 
you can contact him by email: councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk. or by visiting his 
website at www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

It is with very heavy hearts that we have had to take 
the decision to cancel the Wantage Literary Festival 
for October 2021. The team do plan to bring you live literary events when it is safe and 
venues allow, so please keep an eye out via our newsletter and social media. We will 
return! Thank you for your continuing support.  

mailto:hanneycricketteam@gmail.com
mailto:david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk
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Fingers crossed we will be out of lockdown on 
21st June, life can begin to get back to normal and 
we can all go about our daily lives without any re-
strictions. I’m sure we will all be planning holidays, 
trips, family gatherings, parties and barbeques 
(weather allowing). 

Just think what it would have been like if there 
hadn’t been a shop in the village during the lock-
downs. Not just any shop but a shop that didn’t run 
out of toilet paper and managed to get yeast when 
it was in short supply. As custom grew rapidly last 
April, we were able to review and change our stock 
and bring in more variety and a greater range of 
things and all at competitive prices. We quite fre-
quently hear now that people are surprised at just 
how much there is in such a small shop.  

All this is done by the volunteers who not only 
man the shop eight hours a day, six days a week 
but go out and buy the stock, collect from the 
wholesaler, manage the finances, and generally 
keep everything running. 

Over the last 12 months all the volunteers at the 
Community Shop have worked hard to keep the 
shop going and to keep it as a valuable community 
asset.  Please don’t forget how important the shop 
has been and keep using it. In the words of some-
one very wise (not me).                 Margaret Hanlon 

Wantage Who, What, 
Where of Reuse and 
Repair! 
Folk will now find it easier 
to do their bit to help the 
planet thanks to a new map-
ping project that launched in 
May. The ‘Who, What, 
Where of Reuse and Re-
pair’ is an online and print 
map that provides a wealth 
of information on where belong-
ings can be repaired or passed on 
to be reused.  Community action 
group ‘Sustainable Wantage’, have 
created the map to help people to 
cut down waste, save money and 
support local businesses and chari-
ties by repairing or reusing a 
whole range of items -  duvets, 
shoes, jewellery, electronics, furni-
ture etc.  
Jo Harvey, manager of Sustainable 
Wantage’s community space ‘The 
Mix’, explains: “Everyone is aware 
that we need to conserve the 
Earth’s fragile resources, and one 
of the best ways we can do this is 
by keeping things in the system – 
buying second-hand, fixing things 
where we can and disposing of 
unwanted possessions in a way 
that extends their life by being up-
cycled, repaired and reused.  The 
map gives people access to the 
information they need to do this 
easily. Stickers will be displayed in 
the windows of participating shops 
and businesses.  
To see and use the map online, 
check out: 
www.sustainablewantage.org.uk 
Paper copies can be collected from 
The Mix, 15 Mill Street, Wantage, 
OX12 9AB. 

Join in with community pub ownership 
Over 100 members of our community own shares 

in our village pub in West Hanney. 
Shares are available to purchase at £1 each,  

in blocks of £100. 
If you are interested, please contact Chris for 

more details at: 

enquiries@hanneycommunitypub.co.uk 

mailto:enquiries@hanneycommunitypub.co.uk
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This from the Hanney Fundrais-
ers for Cancer Research… 
“We want to thank Masons of Abingdon 
for raising £450 by selling knitted items 
made by the Hanney Knitters, and despite 
the last difficult year, we have sent £800 
to the Churchill Hospital for Cancer      
Research. Thank you all for your           
continued support. 
Sadly, our honesty boxes and trolleys, 
which have been regular features outside 
our houses for the last 30 years, have   
attracted people who think these items 
are free for the taking, despite our notices 
saying all donations are for Cancer       
Research. 
These boxes have always been respected, 
so perhaps a donation given would give 
these folks a clear conscience when they 
sell the items on eBay or at a car boot 
sale.” 

The two happy, hard-hatted gents on our front cover 
have been busy recently making us a nice new, smooth and flat 
footpath that runs from the Community Shop to the iron bridge. 
Thanks gents, and thanks too 
East Hanney Parish Council for 
getting this sorted. 

We have some very talented folk in 
our community and one, East Hanney resi-
dent, Val Calderbank, has recently been 
recognised with the award of the highly 
prestigious ‘King’s STEM Alumni 
Award’. This annual award is granted to a 
King’s College, London alumna or alum-
nus who is excelling in science, technology, 
engineering or maths. 
The College told Val… “This award is in 
recognition of your lifelong contribution 
to science, making important contribu-
tions in software engineering as well as 
your pioneering research in Artificial In-
telligence on the development of 
knowledge-based expert systems. We were 
very impressed by your long-standing in-
terest in astronomy, becoming a Fellow of 
the Royal Astronomical Society after retir-
ing.” 
We here at HQ offer our massive congrats 
to Val on receiving this splendid award.  
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East Hanney Parish Council 
Playing Field Proposals -  
Thank you for all the feedback; we have 
changed some of the original proposals to 
reflect concerns put forward. 
The MUGA will no longer be floodlight,   
after listening to residents who live imme-
diately opposite, and their concerns over 
the potential for disturbance in the         
evenings. 
The specification we have laid down is that 
the fencing surrounding it will be the latest 
low-noise style, unlike many of the cheaper 
chain linked fence systems that are more 
common. 
The MUGA will also be moved further west, 
away from the allotments, and will be less 
obtrusive to residents opposite. 
There will be extensive landscaping be-
tween the allotments and the MUGA, and 
we also propose to extend this to surround 
the car park extension. 
Much has be said about providing public 
toilets. We have looked into this but the 
costs and ongoing maintenance would be 
prohibitive and would mean that most of 
the amenities would have to be shelved to 
pay for them.  It was proposed that the new 

pavilion would have toilets which would be 
available to all for all planned sporting 
events. 
Regarding King Leases, we planted a wild-
flower meadow some four years ago and 
some 400 trees have been planted by the 
village since. When we originally entered 
into the lease it was agreed that we would 
be providing several benches but we need-
ed the landscaping to take hold before we 
chose their locations. 
A bowling green was suggested. We looked 
into this and, according to Sport England, 
the cost purely for the green, without any 
of the supporting infrastructure, would be 
£150,000.   
East Hanney also has insufficient space to 
accommodate a bowling green; not many 
are aware that the playing fields to the 
west of the avenue of trees that run from 
the tennis courts to Kings Leases, belongs 
to West Hanney and is therefore outside of 
our jurisdiction. 
We will of course, keep you updated as our 
plans progress. 

Steve McKechnie - Chairman 

East Hanney Parish Councillors - Chairman: Stephen McKechnie -        
smehpc@gmail.com. Vice Chair: David Kirk, david.kirk@btinternet.com; Paul Aram, 

pvaehpc@gmail.com; Councillors: Oliver Cornish - ocehpc@gmail.com; 
Sarah Stephenson  - ssehpc@gmail.com; Richard Strange - rsehpc@gmail.com; 

Dickon Green - dgehpc@gmail.com; Rosie Reed - rrehpc@gmail.com 
 

Clerk: Wendy Quigley, tel: 07859 924655,  
email: clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Website: www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

The next meeting will be via Zoom on Weds 9th June, at 7.30pm. 

SAVE THE DATE:  
Sunday 11th July, Tabletop Sale at St James Primary  

organised by Friends of St James. £10 per table.  
More information available shortly.  

In the meantime, contact friendsofstjameshanney@yahoo.com  
if you have any questions or would like to book a table.   

mailto:clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk
http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
mailto:friendsofstjameshanney@yahoo.com
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The Speed Indicator Devices in West Hanney have now been turned back on after it was 
confirmed that the radar they use fully complies with UK regulations. As they are re-
garded as temporary road signs, WHPC has agreed they will be rotated to face in the 
opposite direction every 4-6 weeks. 
 With the easing of Covid restrictions, the emergency provision permitting Parish  
Councils to meet virtually has now ended. 
 The next meeting of WHPC will be held on Tuesday 1st June 2021 at 7.30pm in the Olde 
Hanney Room at the Hanney War Memorial Hall. 
 Please inform our Parish Clerk, Barbara Martin if you are planning to attend. 

David Corps - Chairman 

West Hanney Parish Council 

Councillors: Chairman: David Corps - 867454.  
Graham Garner - 868684.  

Edward Wilkinson - 867316 
Trevor Brettell - 868459.  
Peter Packham -  868038.  

Barbara Martin (Clerk) - 868806 
email: parishclerkwesthanneypc@gmail.com 

Website: www.westhanneypc.org.uk 

mailto:parishclerkwesthanneypc@gmail.com
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Here’s a beautiful old photo from about 
1904, possibly taken in the garden of what 
was then the Crown Pub in East Hanney  
...now a private house. The couple on the 
left and their children are the Butcher fam-
ily who were landlord and landlady at the 
Crown from 1899 to 1907.  
The family pictured are mum Grace, nee 
Harris, seated on the left, who was born in 
1869. Standing next to her is her hubbie, 
Alfred Archbold Butcher, born in 1857. 
They produced two boys in quick succes-
sion, Thomas Archbold in 1889 and Frank 
Harris in 1890 and I assume the boy in the 
middle standing in a rather odd, grown up 
pose, holding the chain of a sleepy dog - the 
family pet perhaps? - in his left hand, is one 
of them. He would have been 14 or 15 
years old. Sat on a bench together are two 
girls who look like twins, but I suspect they 
are in fact just sisters… Dorothy Gertrude, 
born in 1893, and Ethel May born 1895, 
making them aged about 11 and 9 at the 
time. Finally, stood next to her mum, is 
Margaret Victoria, who was born on 2nd 
January 1901, making her three years old. 

They all seem to be dressed in their 
‘Sunday best’. 
Thanks to information supplied by Paul 
Sayers, I can confirm that the gent with the 
shotgun over his left shoulder, is a game-
keeper, though I have no name for him. 
Perhaps he was a pub regular? He is wear-
ing a ‘billycock hat’, invented around 1849 
by William Coke (Billy Coke), and widely 
adopted by members of the profession 
throughout the country. They later became 
known as bowler hats, named after ‘Bowler 
Brothers’ who manufactured them. 
He is accompanied by two flat-coated re-
trievers, the traditional gamekeeper’s dog. 
Note too his very smart ‘spats’ round his 
lower legs. 
This is a very typical picture of its time, 
formal and stiff, with no smiles. The little 
girl rests her hand on her mother’s leg, 
who appears to have her right hand on the 
child’s back. Other than that there is no 
familiarity displayed. If you know anything 
more about this photo, please get in touch. 
I love old photos like this...you probably 
gathered that already. 
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Mellors MOT and Garage Ltd 
‘Drive Well for Less’ 

Free Collection from Local Villages 

MOT’s - half price MOTs with Services  
    February to May 
All Repairs and Servicing 
Courtesy Cars and Vans 
Car Sales 

Forecourt Shop 
Professional Valet 
Jet Wash and under-cover  
   Vacuum, open 24/7 
Nectar Points on Fuel Sales 

Tel: 01235 760606 
www.mellors-garage.co.uk 

Faringdon Road, Wantage, OX12 9TE 

‘Owned and managed by Steve 
Henry, the team are committed to 
offering great value and excellent 

service’ 

Big-ups go out to Miley 
Bligdon, one of the younger 
members of our communi-
ty. Miley, with the help of 
her Mum, Laura, and East 
Hanney Parish Council, has 
set up a couple of poop bag 
dispensers on the recrea-
tion ground for forgetful 
dog owners to use. Hope-
fully this will help reduce 
the age old poop problem! 
Well done Miley, say we at 
Global HQ! 
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

 

 

Eat-in available...ring and book a 
table. Strict social distancing observed. 

Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 
Opening Hours 

Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus  

Laura’s Pet Patrol 
 

Are you looking for a trustworthy 
and reliable person to look after 
your pets whilst you’re away?  

We offer extra security for your 
home during this time and to 
keep the stress for your pets 

down to a minimum.  
Hanney-based and fully insured, 

you won't be disappointed.  
 

Contact Laura on:  
 

07531859169  
 

Laura.Brawn13@Gmail.com  

Hanney Spice 

The Plough  
West Hanney 

Community Free House  
Tel: 01235 868987 

7 days a week, all day for 
drinks 12pm-11pm. 

 

12 - 2 and 5 - 8.30 Monday 
to Saturday for food 
Sunday 12 - 3.30pm 

 

 

 

For Wednesday and Thursday  
evenings throughout June, 2021. 

 

£20 wine gift voucher when choosing 
2 x 250g ribeye and hand cut double 

cooked chips, per couple. 
 

This offer must be booked directly with 
The Plough. 
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All types of  
electrical work 

undertaken  
including Part P  
of Building Regs 

Tel: 01367 718089 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

For all your Travel 
Needs, look no further! 

 

At no extra cost, let me 
take all the stress of 

finding that perfect holiday. 
With over 450 suppliers at 
my fingertips, I can source 

any holiday anywhere in 
the world! Let your Travel 
Fairy Godmother work her 

magic! 
07590 122968 

 

www.thetredwells@ 
notjusttravel.com 

 

email:rachel.tredwell@ 

Come and join us for lunch or dinner.  

We have a marquee in the garden and will be offering 

our ‘Marquee Menu’ - see our Facebook page for   

details - and a fine choice of beverage.  
 

Opening times: Monday - closed.  

Tuesday - 5pm till close, drinks only.  

We serve food on Weds and Thursday evening from 5pm,  

Friday and Saturday 12noon -3pm and 5pm - 9.30pm and  

Sunday 12noon – 4pm 
 

Please call or Facebook message for further information  
01235 867179  

mailto:www.thetredwells@notjusttravel.com
mailto:www.thetredwells@notjusttravel.com
mailto:rachel.tredwell@notjusttravel.com
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Dear Friends 
 

“Never throw anything away!”  I half-jokingly tell my children especially when 
I have used some odd item to make or mend something. Recently from 
my collection of things I have not thrown away, I used a length of hosepipe and 
some cord to make a swing which 3 of our grandchildren have been devising 
lots of games on.  

I found a mysteriously shaped brass object to replace a missing holding-nut off a 
garden chair that needed repairing.  

The BBC advertises its programme ‘The Repair Shop’ as a “heart-warming 
antidote to a throwaway culture” and it is understandably very popular.  

It is wonderful when precious possessions are restored to their original beauty. 

Unlike those experts I don’t claim to have the ability to restore to perfection 
rather just to make sure something can be used. 

Of course, as the designated household binman, I do throw things away – though 
most of it goes in the recycling bin; so I suppose what I should be asking is “Can 
this odd piece of equipment be kept for future use?” 

It won’t surprise you that I began to wonder whether God is a “restorer” or a 
“disposer”? In fact, I concluded he is both.  

The lovely hymn by Henry Lyte “Praise my Soul the King of Heaven” is based on 
Psalm 103 which reminds us the Lord does want to get rid of the wrongs, sins 
and wickedness that occur in our world and ourselves, but also prefers to 
restore us and bless. 

I rejoice that The Lord Jesus is an expert in restoring and recycling people. As 
we come out of the restrictions trying to curtail the Covid virus let us celebrate 
that because of Jesus we are “ransomed, healed, restored, forgiven”. 

God bless. 

John 
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In the hope that following the recent easing of restrictions in May, these are permitted 
and no further restrictions occur! 
 

Sunday Eucharist at 9.30am – 6th Revd Velma Oxley, 13th Revd Geoff Maughan,  
20th Revd Alec Gill.   There is no Service in Hanney on 27th as we are invited to the 
Benefice Service at St John’s, Grove. 
 

Said Eucharist on Tuesday at 10.00am in the Chancel. 

Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk  
Associate Vicar: Revd Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  

Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri)  771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Warden: Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

Michaelmas Fayre 2021  
This from Hilary, organiser… 
 

On? Off?  Allowed? Maybe? On the starting 
blocks or on the reserves bench for next 
season? 
As Hanney News goes to press, the news is 
indicating that the final step on the hoped
-for release from Lockdowns maybe de-
layed. We don’t want to build up hopes 
just yet but appreciate that plans need to 
be made. And although September seems 
a long way off as we know only too well, 

nothing is certain at present.  Just let’s 
work on the ‘spontaneity is fun’ principle! 
We’re frustrated too and lots of you are 
asking what we are planning – all we can 
say is that we hope for a simplified event – 
possibly very different to past years but 
don’t want to build up hopes or aspira-
tions just yet. Keep a look out on the Han-
ney Michaelmas Fayre Facebook page, our 
website and through the kind offices of 
Jim and his excellent email updates any 
firm decisions before the next issue of 
Hanney News. 

Hanney resident and author 
Katherine Langrish has pub-
lished a book, ‘From Spare Oom 
to War Drobe: Travels in     
Narnia with my nine year-old 
self’ (Darton Longman & Todd).  
As a little girl in the 1960s, deeply 
in love with Narnia, she once filled 
an old notebook with stories 
about that magical land and illus-
trated it with poster-painted scenes and 
maps. Now a celebrated adult writer of 
children's and young adult's literature, she 
has revisited C. S. Lewis's Seven Chronicles 
to analyse the old enchantment and test its 
power. Hand in hand with her nine year-
old self, she traces many paths through 

Lewis's thick forest of allusions 
not only to Christianity, but to 
Plato, fairy tales, myths, legends, 
medieval romances, renaissance 
poetry and indeed to other chil-
dren's books – and examines two 
very different ways of reading the 
Narnia stories: the adult, in-
formed, rational way and the pas-
sionate childish way. For whenev-

er children fall in love with a book they 
love it fiercely, loyally, completely; and as 
anyone it's ever happened to will know, it 
can be a transformative experience. 
‘From Spare Oom to War Drobe’ is available 
from Amazon, Hive.co.uk and from all good 
booksellers. 

mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
http://hive.co.uk/
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Following up on last month’s piece about the possible        

re-opening of Grove railway station, our MP posted a 

video clip on the jolly old Facebook thingie of him ask-

ing the responsible government minister for an update 

on when he - and we! - can expect to hear if Grove is 

one of the projects that will receive funding. He was told to ex-

pect an answer in the Summer. I assume they mean Summer 

2021, but I’m not holding my breath. I’ll keep you posted. 

Mind the 
(funding) 

Gap! 

We recently said 
goodbye to Amos 

the West Hanney postman who retired a 
while back. He has been replaced by Mark 
who has done a splendid job under very 
difficult circumstances to keep us here at 
Global HQ, and everywhere else in the vil-
lage, up to date with our postal deliveries.  
I gather that East Hanney’s postie, Jo 
Plumridge-Adby has now also popped her 

last letter through an 
East Hanney box, and I 
know the good folk of the 
East wish her well in her 
new career as a truck 
driver! Tributes paid to 
Jo on our Community 
Facebook group  were 
loud, long, and well de-
served I’m sure. Good 
luck Jo from us here at Global HQ. 

The Hanney Gardening Club committee would like to thank 
everyone who supported the most successful annual Plant Sale for 
many years on 9th May. Any feedback on how to improve the 
event further, in terms of timing and available plants would be 
welcome. The proceeds will enable the club to maintain a full pro-
gramme of high quality talks and other events in the  
2021 - 22 season.  

The re-opening of Hanney War 
Memorial Hall 
Following the recent announcement by 
Boris about further easing of Covid re-
strictions starting on May 17th, all regular 
users of the Hall have been asked when 
they intend to return to their regular book-
ings. From May 17, regular exercise and 
indoor events can take place, but under-
standably some groups have decided to 
delay their return until September.  The 
groups who return earlier will contact 
their users to inform them when they will 
restart. 
The Hall Operations Committee have de-
cided, in the absence of detailed guidance 

from the Government, we will not be tak-
ing bookings for parties, wedding recep-
tions or other social events until we reach 
the final date of the roadmap on June 21st, 
although we welcome enquiries from any-
one who is planning an event after June 21. 
The Hall's booking income has fallen con-
siderably during the pandemic, but we 
have come out of lockdown financially se-
cure because of the Covid grants we ap-
plied for from the Vale of White Horse Dis-
trict Council. 
We are looking forward to welcoming back 
to the Hall all our regular and occasional 
users and for all you film fans, Friday night 
Film Night will return in September. 
                   Graham Garner - Hall Chairman 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/641681505953783/user/1303246030/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNEPtOPBFfnI7nyifi30UgsEbkSCvXaySvlLSdy0pkBNoy0XbKy1m3DLKFik7YxqoYWzr_wp9u8gC_cLqDerKngy0wZ0Kwk1C9Hns0Ifk7gn4fey7N1pXUrNjkL4aVZMRTT2omMWJk-YzA9lU1Ns7GMOjS2hSvUmJNKHXgxe1CVoIJk_9
https://www.facebook.com/groups/641681505953783/user/1303246030/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNEPtOPBFfnI7nyifi30UgsEbkSCvXaySvlLSdy0pkBNoy0XbKy1m3DLKFik7YxqoYWzr_wp9u8gC_cLqDerKngy0wZ0Kwk1C9Hns0Ifk7gn4fey7N1pXUrNjkL4aVZMRTT2omMWJk-YzA9lU1Ns7GMOjS2hSvUmJNKHXgxe1CVoIJk_9
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The ‘Grey Matter  
Challenge’ - the Winner! 

 

You’ll remember the challenge 
was to come up with two identi-
cal sentences where the mean-
ing is completely changed solely 
by adding or subtracting com-
mas. Thanks to everyone who 
took part. 
All entries were passed to our independent 
judge, Sir Andy of Robertson and Grammar, 
who had come  up with the idea of the chal-
lenge in the first place! Andy cogitated, 
pondered and ruminated at some length on 
all the entries, before reaching a decision! 

And the winning entry is ….. wait 
for it!…..‘The man said his wife 
was crazy’, becoming, with the 
addition of two commas….‘The 
man, said his wife, was crazy’.  
I like that, clever and rather 
pithy! It was submitted by Keith 
Dawson of East Hanney, so con-

grats go to Keith. First prize is a bottle of 
Sloe Gin no less, made with sloes from  
Hanney’s very own Community Woodland. 
(Hey, we may be a Global International 
organisation, jetting round the world in 
search of scoops, but you can’t get much 
more ecofriendly than that!) 

Letters 
Dear Editor, 
I think it is regrettable that you chose to lampoon Greta because she gets a lot of flak 
already from vested interests and I have huge admiration for her and think she is excep-
tionally brave.  
On the matter of recycling about which you comment that the Vale is doing well, alas, as 
not everyone is aware, The Guardian and other media have written about how little of 
our plastic and other waste is actually recycled, especially since China stopped taking it 
mainly because it is so contaminated, despite the claim on the van that '80% of it can be 
recycled'. There are insufficient facilities in the UK to deal with it and some of it is ex-
ported, especially to Malaysia, only to be inappropriately dumped. 
Kind regards, 
Stella Brecknell 

I was also taken to task last month for my remark 
about ‘shouty’ cyclists. It was rightly pointed out to me 
that cycling is a thoroughly pleasurable pursuit, highly 
beneficial to one’s health, and is to be encouraged.  
By way of an olive branch to all our cyclist readers, I offer 
this lovely pic of a couple of youngsters out riding on a 
rather odd design of tandem bicycle manufactured by the 
‘Malvern Star’ company of Australia, and apparently 
known as a ‘Sociable’. I’m not sure if it’s ever been availa-
ble in the UK,  - or who’s in charge of steering it, or what 
happens if one cyclist is a good deal heavier than the    
other? - but no matter, clearly the two of them are having 
lots of fun. 
I hope to soon publish an article on the benefits of cycling. 
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Last week we said 
farewell to a fabulous 
friend and much loved fa-
ther and husband, Adam            
Cavendish. 
After an 18 month heroic 
battle with Motor Neurone 
Disease, Adam died peace-
fully at home, on Easter 
Sunday.   
He came home the night 
before his funeral, so we, 
the family, could all leave 
home together for one last 
time.  As we drove out of 
Rascarrel House we were 
greeted with a sea of caring 
faces.  As we drove slowly through West 
and then East Hanney there was a steady 
stream of faces from every stage of our 
lives in Hanney.  It was incredibly thought-
ful for people to come out and show their 
respects and we were all extremely grate-
ful. Throughout Adam’s illness, people in 
the village have shown us extraordinary 
kindness and support, the smallest of ges-
tures can often mean the most. 
It felt like a comforting and warming    
blanket of village love and really illustrates 

what an exceptional com-
munity we live in.  
At the end of the funeral, we 
read a passage from Adam…. 
as he always liked to have 
the last word. 
 

“Virginia Wolfe said 
‘Somebody has to die in 
order that the rest of us 
should value life more’. 
Get out there and do all the 
things on your bucket list.   
Don't wait for retirement 
or until you get a diagnosis 
like mine.  
Life is for living. Take every 
opportunity that comes 

your way. Fortune really does favour the 
brave. Be brave. Take risks. Live your life. 
Fulfil your dreams....  Enjoy yourself" 
 

And then we played “Enjoy Yourself” by 
Jools Holland and Prince Buster.   
That pretty much sums up Adam and Team 
Cavendish. 
Thank you to Hanney for the care, support, 
encouragement and love we have received, 
as we navigated this difficult journey. 

Team Cavendish 
Helen, Oliver, and Tilly 



17 

 

WINDOWS, DOORS, CONSERVATORYS 
SOFFITS, FASCIAS AND GUTTERING 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS 
GRP ROOFING 

OFFICE: 01235 869101 
MOBILE: 07990 632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

 
 
 

SELF FILL STORAGE 
CONTAINERS 

 2 MILES OFF THE A34, CLEAN 
DRY AND SECURE, 24 HOUR 
CCTV, EASY 7 DAY A WEEK 

ACCESS. HOME OR BUSINESS 
USE FOR WHATEVER THE 

REASON. 
www.oxonstorage.co.uk 

enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk 

T Mob 07980 262210 

Philippa Spits  
Counselling   

Do you need someone to talk 
to? Are you feeling over-
whelmed, anxious or de-

pressed?  Or perhaps strug-
gling with grief, or trauma?  I 

offer a warm, friendly, safe and 
compassionate space to ex-
plore the difficulties you are 
experiencing at the moment. 
Please contact me on 07899 

858763 
philippa@counsellor.com 

www.philippaspitscounselling. 
com 

http://www.oxonstorage.co.uk
mailto:enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk
mailto:philippa@counsellor.com
http://www.philippaspitscounselling.com
http://www.philippaspitscounselling.com
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FOOD  
DEWS MEADOW FARM 
SHOP open Tues - Sat,  
8:30am - 5pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, 
sausages & burgers. Free range chicken, beef and 
lamb. Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 
JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us 
take care of your Dinner Parties, Special Occasion 
Buffets, Children’s parties, Funerals. Tel: 07812 
370796 for more details. 
GARDENING 
SEASONED LOGS & KINDLING: Available in nets or 
bulk bags. Phone or WhatsApp for details. Martin - 
07779 136259, or                                  email: 
martinoliver40.mo@gmail.com. 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, Stone 
work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised sleeper beds, 
Garden clearance, Maintenance, Gravel 
driveways. Call Andy on 07887 778784 or email  
andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 
07867 571682 (Wantage) Check my weekly blog  
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  
GARDEN DESIGN: practical friendly advice, garden 
design and planting plans, construction and plant 
supply. Contact Mary Ann Le May, tel. 850523 or 
email maryann@blissetts.net. 
www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /
lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; hedge trimming; 
fruit tree pruning. Local, professional arborist. 
01235 258575. 07771 538575. 
www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 
HEALTH AND BEAUTY 
FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL, treatment and 
management of corns, verrucas,  
callus, skin and nail conditions and  
fingernail and toenail cutting. Home visits. Anita 
Elsey, 01235 771238 or 07969 256149 
PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 
FRILFORD DECORATORS: 07775 690523 / 01865  
392866 Internal & External Decorators.  
References available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by Grimebust-
ers, your local specialists. Your carpets dry within 
the hour  Free estimates. (01235) 555533 or 
(01865) 726983. 
MARK J HEYES KITCHENS & CARPENTRY, Full  

 
 

design , structural work , fitting & project 
management. Fully Qualified & insured 
tradesman. Tel 07887 507083. E-
mail: markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com 
SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. 
Gates made to measure, trees lopped, gravel 
shingle delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 07971 
422693  
DRIVEWAYS AND TARMAC SPECIALIST: Experts in 
delivering Block Paving, Resin & Tarmac for New 
Driveways, Paths, Car Parks & Tennis Courts. 
Reliable, Professional and Trustworthy with over 
25 years' experience. 
For a free quote and an excellent rate please 
contact Dennis on 07770 823909. 
www.icentricity.uk 
MISC. 
NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper with 
over 10 years experience in office management 
and PA . Phone - 01865  392866, mob: 07775 
690522. email:  
nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 
COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your PC? 
Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? Want to 
set up a wireless router or extend your network? 
Call Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 07870 
755637 
PEPLER BOOKKEEPING LTD:  VAT returns, Wages, 
Nest Pension schemes, CIS Scheme. Confidential 
help is at hand . Tel Jo Pepler on 07799 620299. 
Email:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com. 
ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. Learn 
in air conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices & 
discounts for block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 
216802 or see www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 
RG CLEANING: Residential house cleaning service 
from an experienced cleaner. Regular or deep 
cleans undertaken.  References can be supplied. 
Please call or message Rita Goncalves 07597 
660218 / ritagoncalves301@gmail.com 
LAST MINUTE CELEBRATION CARD NEEDED?  Or 
you want to send some snail mail to make 
someone smile? Original and unique, hand 
painted cards that can be delivered to your door!  
Contact Kay, mobile: 07990 578392 or 
Email kay@woodsandvale.co.uk 

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
mailto:markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com
http://www.icentricity.uk/
mailto:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
mailto:ritagoncalves301@gmail.com
mailto:kay@woodsandvale.co.uk
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F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions and 

renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 
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Gas, Oil, LPG, Boiler 
Installations and Servicing 

 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

To book an Appointment 
call: 01235 376808 
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 
Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - Brakes 

- Suspension - MOT. 
Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and deliv-
ery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone and give 

us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 
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M&M Roofing 
& Building 

Ltd  
 

Office: 01235 770985 
 

Email: 
mandmroofs@gmail.com 

 

Website: 
www.wantageroofing.uk 

mailto:mandmroofs@gmail.com
http://www.wantageroofing.uk/
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Jams,  
Marmalades, 
Chutneys & 

Pickles made in 
East Hanney 

using local fruit 
and vegetables where possible. 
Available in local shops: Millets 

Farm, Crafters Emporium, 
Faringdon and Didcot, or con-

tact Jeanette Howse  
jeanette@well-preserved.co.uk  

0777 1967633, for local  
deliveries and stock list. 

Hampers also made to order  
www.well-preserved.co.uk   
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance  
Repairs 

 

Repairs to most makes of 
Washing Machines,  

Cookers, Dryers,  
Dishwashers etc.... 

 
For a fast reliable service 

Tel: 01235 764185 or  
07981 941221  

ARBOCARE 
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 07778 811 136 

 

www.arbocare.co.uk 
 

National Trust Approved 
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Professional Garden 
Services 

Stephen R Matthews 
All kinds of work undertak-

en, including garden 
clearance and restoration, 
fruit tree, shrub and rose 

pruning, hedge cutting, and 
turfing. Fencing and 

landscaping 
Tel: 01235 766412 

07796 532356 
Email: stephenmatthews 

.pgs@gmail.com 

PMW Garden Services 
Local, knowledgeable, friendly, reliable garden care. 
 Turf laying and maintenance 
 Hedge and tree planting and maintenance 
 Pruning 
 Planting 
 Clearances 
 General Garden Care 
Qualified and fully insured 
 

Contact Phil - 07801 801735 
Email: pmwgardenservices@outlook.com 

PMW Garden Services 
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Clubs and Societies 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm until 
9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details - 868883. 

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Weds 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

HANNEY CHAPEL Sunday 10:30am and 5:30pm. 1st Thurs of month Lunch & Listen at 10:30am, 
1st Sat Men’s Breakfast at 8:30am. In term-time: Tuesdays - Hanney Toddlers 9:15am; Thursdays - 
Discoverers (Rcpt-Y2) 4pm & Adventurers (Y3-Y6)  6pm; Fridays - Friday Club (Y7-Y9) 6:30pm & 
The Hub (Y10-Y13) 7:45pm. Contact Mark Fisher on 867105 / mailmarkfisher@gmail.com.  

HANNEY COMMUNITY WOODLAND WORKING PARTY...contact Paul Sayers by email        
pksayers@btinternet.com or 01235868146 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details ring David Johns on 07770 
456147 or 01235 868519, or email hanneycricketteam@gmail.com  

HANNEY FLOOD GROUP  hold a monthly working party. Contact Clive Manvell for details -
clive@manvell216.plus.com, or 01235 868216. 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month, Sept to April, in the 
HWMH. 7:45 for 8.00pm. Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit 
www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY GUIDES (for all girls aged 10+) meet on Mondays in HWMH 6:30-8:00pm during term 
time. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in Royal British Legion 6:00-
7:30pm. RAINBOWS (aged 5+) in Grove on Wednesday and Thursday. Girls and volunteers always 
welcome. Contact Clare Green 07845 047990 / districtcomgrove@gmail.com / girlguiding.org.uk  

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. Meets 8pm on the 4th Tuesday of every month. For further details 
and programme visit http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/  

HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four times a 
year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards welcome. Non 
golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are awarded and 'fines' 
imposed!  Contact ‘Poppy’ at andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details. 

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James School. 
For 2.5+ year olds: Monday - Thursday, 9am – 3pm, Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact Hanney Pre-School on 
07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

HANNEY SCOUTS,CUBS and BEAVERS, Contact  Janet Green at janet@thegreensonline.me.uk  

HANNEY SENIOR CITIZENS CLUB meets on the 4th Thursday of every month except August, at 
2.30pm in the Village Hall. Tea, cake, chats, talks and activities. For more details, ring Marcia on 
01235 867461 

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS in the Village Hall, every Thurs at 6.30pm. Just turn up. £2 a session 

 

mailto:mailmarkfisher@gmail.com
mailto:pksayers@btinternet.com
mailto:hanneycricketteam@gmail.com
mailto:districtcomgrove@gmail.com
http://girlguiding.org.uk/
http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
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HANNEY TENNIS CLUB always welcomes new members. With the relaxation of the Covid-19 
restrictions on exercise, the playing of singles, doubles and some coaching activities are now 
permitted. Further information about this and joining the club is available from our membership 
secretary jenny.corps@btinternet.com  

HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 10.00 am 
prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational local 
cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or email: bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (except in Aug) 
7.30 - 9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room, Village Hall. New members are welcome. Contact Jean 
Geary on 01235 869070. 

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford Mail 
Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul on 
07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - a chat and a raffle.  

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm. Cash prizes. 18+ welcome. 

THURSDAY EVENING SINGING WITH SJS, Hanney's small consort male-voice group, 8-10pm in 
East Hanney. 4-part settings from medieval to Now! And a pint in the Black Horse afterwards. Call 
Mike Jones on 751656 or David Gahan 868933 for details. 

WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 767408, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

WANTAGE U3A: Visit our website detailing all our current activities - www.u3asites.org.uk/
wantage or ring 07546 631089 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm and Fridays 9.15 - 10.15am (term time only) at the HWMH, 
aka Village Hall, in East Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more 
details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or pippa@thrive-
nutrition.co.uk   

VALE NORDIC WALKING - Nordic Walking is a form of full body exercise, suitable for everyone, 
irrespective of age, gender or fitness level.  A range of group classes or 1:1 sessions available 
weekly. Telephone Louise on 07709 939997.  More information at www.valenordicwalking.com 

mailto:jenny.corps@btinternet.com
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
http://www.valenordicwalking.com/
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Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney Lottery 

May Winners 

1st - Rosemary Cook 
2nd - Rachel Swinfen 

3rd - Helen & Mark Smith  

Not got a number yet or 
want additional numbers? 

Just call  

Hilary on 868590.  

Hanney War Memorial Hall 
To book the Hall, the Committee Room, or the Olde 

Hanney Room, contact Graham Garner on 01235 
868684, email hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

New to Hanney? Get 
your free Guide from 
the Community Shop.  

It’s also on the 
Hanneys website - see 

below - as a PDF. 

Advertisers, please contact the 
Editor by phone - 01235 

867500 or email:  
hanneynews@gmail.com 

to discuss your  
requirements. 

Join the ‘West Hanney and East  
Hanney Community’, ‘The  

Hanney’s Village’, and the ‘East 
Hanney Parish Council’ Facebook 

groups. 

Hanney 
News... 
Be sure 
to read 
it, cover 
to cover, 
without fail, every 
month. It contains so 
much useful stuff it’s 
quite scary.  

 

Disclaimer: Hanney News Association (HNA) takes no responsibility for anything 
that appears in Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, opinion, information 
or advice. Neither does HNA warrant the work undertaken, services provided or 
advice given by any of its advertisers. The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit 

or hold over copy to a future issue. All material is copyright. 

“Hello...could you put me 
through to the Director of 

Advertising at  
Hanney News Global  

International please?” 


